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Dear Parents & Carers,

Thank you very much to the parents and carers who came to the Year 5 meeting at the end of the summer term. For those of you not able to attend, please find the following information about the autumn term in Year 5.

We look forward to working with you and your child, this coming year. Please don’t hesitate to come and chat with us, if you have any questions or worries.

Year 5 Parent Information Meeting

The Start of the Day

The day begins at 8.50am. Children should not be on the school grounds until 8.45am, unless at breakfast club. Children should wait quietly outside the Upper Junior cloakroom door until it is opened. Children should make their way into class and make a start on any morning work which has been set. Any child with a mobile phone should hand the phone to a teaching assistant before 9am (a letter of permission should accompany any phone brought into school).  The phone must be labelled with the child's name. All phones will be locked away until the end of the school day.

The End of the Day

The school day ends at 3:15pm.  Children should leave the school through the Upper Junior cloakroom mains doors ONLY.

Mid-morning Fruit & Snack

Children are allowed to bring a healthy snack to school for morning break-time.   

P.E.

Children will require a PE kit (shorts, t-shirt, trainers) in school all week.  They are also allowed to wear track suit bottoms and top as the weather gets colder in the Autumn Term.

Medication Forms

If your child requires any medicine during school times, a medical form must be completed.  All medicines should be prescribed by a doctor. Please collect a form from the office.

Homework

Homework will be set each Thursday and should be returned to school, by the following Wednesday. We run a Homework Club, on Monday for Y5, from 3.15pm - 4pm. We welcome children who wish to come every week but also those who might need a little bit of help every now and then.
Homework will consist of spellings, multiplication practice and a piece of reading comprehension or numeracy each week.

Numeracy homework will be aimed at consolidating their learning from the week.

Comprehension homework is an opportunity to improve the speed of your child’s reading as well as their understanding of a variety of texts. Initially, the questions will be fairly straightforward as the focus will be on getting the children used to retrieving basic information at speed. Please encourage your child to read the text out loud to you whilst you time them. 

We expect children in Year 5 to spend 30-40 minutes on their homework each week.

House points will be given for homework that is completed on time. If there is a reason for your child not completing any homework, please let us know – a note in their book is fine. 
Reading Diary

The children are expected to record their reading (at least three times a week). Please can parents sign each entry. This book must be returned to school on a Monday morning, when it will be checked. 

English focus 

Literacy sessions will take place every day. Writing, including sentence construction and grammar, will be taught through a variety of teaching sequences following our new CLPE scheme. There will also be cross curricular links with our Cornerstone projects. Handwriting, SPAG and reading comprehension will be further developed within discrete lessons.

Mathematics focus

The children will be taught from the new National Curriculum 2014 following our new Power Maths initiative. This will include the following areas: Number Place Value; Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication & Division; Fractions, Decimals & Percentages; Measures, Shape, Position and Statistics.

They will continue to develop their rapid recall of multiplication facts, through our daily 'Fast Maths' programme. 

Cornerstones Projects
Our project for the first half term is the Tudors and is entitled ‘Off With Her Head.’  The children are already very involved in this new topic and are enjoying all the amazing and often gruesome new facts that they are learning about.

The project for the second half of the term will be ‘Alchemy Island’ which will consist of composing, photography, electricity and map reading amongst other things.
P.E.

Dance: Children will learn to create a Tudor dance.

Games: Children will learn skills and tactics in order to play a range of invasion games.  They will also learn how being active promotes good life-long health.

R.E.   

Faith and the Arts - children will learn how Music, Art and Drama are

used to express aspects of faith.  Focused Religions: Christianity and Buddhism

P.S.H.E.

Topics: New beginnings and Getting and falling out.

M.F.L.

The children will be learning to ask and answer every day conversational questions and will incorporate spoken French into classroom routines and procedures.  They will also learn to talk about themselves in French.

Educational Visits

Escot Adventure Day 19th September

Theatre Trip to see ‘Terrible Tudors’ 27th September-Price approx. £12
Important Information/Dates

· Homework Club will be offered to all Year 5: Mondays 3.15pm – 4pm (starting 17th September) please see slip below and return this coming Monday.

Half-term (2 weeks): w/b Monday 15th October

End of term:  Friday 21st December
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